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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 2.30PM ON MONDAY,1ST  NOVEMBER 2021
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

George Bacon, British Air Display Association

Susan Tanner, National Outdoor Event Association

Michael Hirst, Event Industry Board
Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Mark Bradshaw, Event Hire Association Europe

Fiona Goh, British Arts Festival Association

Sally-Ann Dodd, National Traction Engine Trust
Mark Laurie, NCASS

Peter Heath, PLASA

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festival Organisers

Andy Rice, Major Events International

Kyle Facey, Security Industry Authority (part time)

Ian Leete, LGA

Dave Keighley, Production Services Association

Carl Hagemann, Chartered Institute for the Management of Sports & Physical Activity 
Joe Chalk, MUTA

Paul Archer, Circus Proprietors Association

Matthew Louth, Met Police

Charlotte Archer, Met Police

Adrian Hodgson, LAEOG

Nick Morgan, BVEP

Mark Harding, UK Crowd Management Association

Clive Owen, PSE

Apologies:
Teresa Moore, A Greener Festival

Des Fitzgerald, Showman’s Guild

Jonathan Reid, PSE

Theresa Moore, 

Carol Smith, CPA

Andrew Harrison ,ESSA

Welcome

Steve Heap welcomed members and outlined the work that the Chair and Secretary had been doing to support the Forum over the last 18 months.
Minutes of Last Meeting

These were approved by the meeting.    
Membership Report
Jim Winship reported that EIF now comprised 30 organisations.
Insurance

The meeting discussed the inadequacy of the Government’s insurance scheme for events, with members reporting that most organisers found the scheme too limited in its scope and excessively expensive.   It was suggested that EIF should collate a report for DCMS on the limitations of the scheme, with suggestion on how it might be revised.

Members were asked to write to the Secretary with details of why they felt the scheme does not work as well as suggestions for how it could be adapted.   EIF to collate a report for DCMS.
Plan B – Testing

Michael Hirst raised the issue of the certification proposals set out in Plan B and suggested that it should be adapted to allow access to venues/events where people could show a negative test, otherwise it would deny a significant number of people access to events.     EIF to express concerns about this to DCMS.

David Amiss MP

Paul Archer reported that the All Party Parliamentary Group for Fairs & Showgrounds was seeking a new chair following the murder of David Amiss MP who had been chairing the group.

Restructing of EIF

Steve Heap outlined the restructuring of EIF that has been agreed by the EIF Board which sets out bringing the Forum and EIF Ltd together as one.   A briefing on the restructuring to be circulated to member.

The new entity will continue to be a not-for-profit company limited by guarantee with no shareholders.    Articles for the new structure have been agreed by the Board and are currently being reviewed by lawyers.

Primary Authority & Consistency of Approach

Jim Winship told the meeting that, following discussions with the HSE and BEIS, the Forum is negotiating for the Purple Guide to be brought within the Primary Authority scheme.    Liverpool City Council has agreed, in principle, to become the Primary Authority and would work with EIF on this.   Organisers would wanting to use the facility would have to seek Primary Authority advice via one of the Forum member organisations, thus encouraging them to join one of the member associations.
There is still a lot of work to be done to negotiate an agreement and meetings are being planned with BEIS and Liverpool on this.

Jim Winship reported that the proposals had been outlined to representatives from DCMS and local government, including the Institute of Licencing Practitioners, and had received positive support.

The meeting agreed that this would be a positive move towards greater consistency of approach.
Paul Hooper asked for Defra to be included in future discussions.

Carl Hagemann suggested that SAGs should encouraged to recognize the guide and Steve Heap said that there were plans to include a SAG chapter in the near future.   A sustainability chapter is also planned.

Adrian Hodgson said that it was important that the guide was accessible for everyone involved in organizing events.
Jim Winship to circulate a copy of the brief that EIF had supplied to BEIS outlining how the Forum saw the scheme working.
Marketing the Purple Guide

The meeting agreed that EIF needed to do much more to promote the Purple Guide  to local authorities, particularly as there is a constant churn of councillors and staff in authorities and many are not aware of the guidance. 

EIF is currently considering attending some  local authority and licensing exhibitions and conferences to promote the Guide.

State of the Market

The meeting discussed the serious labour shortages facing the industry over the coming year and the need to urgently provide as much factual evidence as possible to DCMS.   Michael Hirst reported that DCMS was planning to hold a round table discussion on the issue to which EIF should be invited.
It was agreed that members should provide the Secretary with as much evidence as possible to share with DCMS as well as any suggestions as to how the Government could address the issues.   Michael Hirst suggested that evidence should highlight the consequences in terms of the likely disruption to people’s leisure and the loss of tax revenues.

Jim Winship to contact DCMS to confirm that EIF would like to be represented on the roundtable.

Any Other Business

· Event Industry Summit – Andy Rice provided members with an update on the conference and asked if they could circulate details to their members.  Information to be sent to members via the Secretary.
Next Meeting:   The next meeting is planned for March 2022 – date to be confirmed.
